Eccles Community Committee 22nd July  2008.
Update from Neighbourhood Manager.

1. Local Partnership Delivery Group

The Local Partnership Delivery Group is the multi-agency forum for helping to address crime and anti-social behaviour in the Eccles Service Delivery area.

LPDG Part A 

· Moore, Pearson and Tooley Houses on Barton Lane. 

Full action plan in place for repairs and maintenance to the communal areas, and environmental actions agreed.

Meeting taking place 09.07.08 in relation to identifying individual problematic tenancies for referral to Part B LPDG.

· Brookhouse

This area remains on the LPDG as a standing item as sometimes issues can flare quite quickly.  Current information is that all partnership actions are still in place on the estate and there has been no resurgence of the hate crime problems that have been historically experienced.  Several of the most noted tenancies on the estate are subject to tenancy action, including a demotion and there are a number of ASBOs in place to manage the movements of some key individuals who have been the cause of recent concern.  There are some issues relating to a dispute with some young men from the Peel Green area.  Several males from the Brookhouse estate are currently in prison in relation to this.

· Ellesmere St 

This area saw some considerable issues in 07 and the beginning of 08 relating in the main to 2 tenancies in the area.  These problems have now been resolved, but there remains some concern in the area.  Individual addresses are currently being agreed as targets for action.  Estate management plan is in place and the area is regularly inspected by the Tenancy Management Officer.

· Atherton Way. 

This particular area of Winton is giving cause for most concern at present.   There have been issues between some young men from this area and the Brookhouse estate.  Individuals are identified for action.  In addition to this, key addresses have been identified for attention. An assault meeting has been arranged for 9th July to provide partnership response to some of the recent violent incidents that have occurred in this neighbourhood.

· Privately managed properties in the Station Rd area.

Irwell Valley Housing Association raised issues of concern relating to a number of privately rented properties in the Patricroft area.  These properties have all been reported to the Housing Market Support Team and actions are now in place in each case.

LPDG Part B,
At present there are 16 individuals under discussion at the LPDG.  These individuals are receiving input from a range of support from agencies, including Youth Offending Service, Children’s Services and ASSFAM.  In addition enforcement actions are either being taken or are being planned for a number of these individuals.

Of the current number, 8 are from the Winton Ward, 1 is from the Eccles Ward and 6 are from the Barton Ward.  1 individual has now moved to Irlam, but enforcement action has been taken by the Eccles LPDG in relation to this person prior to their move.  This will remain active despite the change of address.

In terms of actions being taken with current cases, the following are in place:

· 1 dispersed tenancy being sought to remove a family from the Brookhouse area.  A postponed possession order in relation to the Brookhouse address.

· 1 CRASBO awarded against young man on Brookhouse

· 1 full civil ASBO

· 3 ASBO warnings undertaken

· 1 case with full agency support and MARAC intervention

· ASSFAM are involved fully with 2 cases.

· Tenancy action taken and ongoing 9 of the cases and being considered in 4 cases subject to evidence gathering.

In addition to the above, a sub group of the LPDG is currently looking at enforcement actions only in relation to a further 18 individuals.  Most of these have been involved in the recent incidents in the Winton area.   Full action plans for each of these will be complete in the near future.  

Eccles ASBO performance 2007/08.

	
	No individuals
	No. Action Planned
	No  of ASB Interview Invitations
	No of ASB Inteviews Attended
	No of 'Promises' Signed
	No of ASB Case Confs
	No. of ASB Applications
	No of ASBO
	Cr

asbo

	Part B 2007
	35
	32
	23
	18
	13
	7
	8
	4
	4

	Part B to June 24th 08
	12
	2
	3
	0
	0
	1
	2
	1
	1


2. Neighbourhood Partnership Board. 

The NPB met on 9th July 2008.  Agreed priorities are – community safety, worklessness and opportunities and town centre issues. 
3. Feedback from Eccles Task Groups.

· Environment and Transport.

The Task Group met on 11th June  at Eccles Town Hall, discussion included the following: 

Environment

-All “In Bloom” schemes have now been planted. There will be some more money for schemes this year which will enable winter planting.
-The Noticeboards have now been repaired and replaced.
- There were updates from the Friends of Eccles Rec and the Eccles Festival Committee
- A number of Section 106 funded play areas had been identified for the Eccles Ward. Following consultation, there were objections to two of the schemes – Narbonne Gardens and Ryder Playing Fields.  Work to Shackleton St and Ellesmere Rec should commence in the near future however. 

An application had been made by the Eccles Lights Committee to Barton Fairshare for some celebration lights for the area.  

· In Bloom 

Please contact Andrew Meadows with any queries or ideas for this year.
Remit

· Greening/In Bloom Schemes 

· Capital Only projects…no money for maintenance

· Community Involvement in Projects 

Transport 

· The Devolved Budget steering group have received a number of applications for Block 3 Fund projects and Maintaining the Asset  Fund projects.  Meetings are now taking place with Urban Vision on establishing costs for these requests.   The steering group will then prioritise the projects based on Urban Vision findings.
· Other items for discussion included: buses on Brookhouse and an update from Barton Airport. 

· Youth Task Group

The Group met on 8th May 2008 at Eccles Youth Centre.
· There was an update from the Youth Service regarding their Centre based work and detached work.  

· A presentation was a presentation on the moves to an Integrated Youth Service.  This will ensure a more rounded provision to young people.  It must be implemented by December 2008 and will include building provision around schools and the extended schools offer.

· In the future, the Youth Service will be getting more involved with community festivals.  

· A further meeting regarding a  Youth Forum for the area will be held in August. 

· An event showcasing the work of young people who were involved with GMMAZ (Greater Manchester Music Action Zone) took place at the Youth Centre on Thursday, 17th April. The event was attended by 130+ people, including parents. Feedback from the event was good.

· The skate park on Brookhouse is being used however there were some queries regarding lights and bins.  
Future work of the Youth Service will include:

· Work with Eccles Festival.

· Intergenerational work with Age Concern.

· Young People on Winton Park.

Eccles Senior Task Group.

The Senior Task Group met on 7th July 2008. 
- There was an update from the Older Person’s Forum.

- More tea dances are being planned.
- There was update and discussion on the cenotaph and the Nasmyth memorial
Cohesion Task Group. 

Meeting held on 25th June 2008 at Eccles Town Hall.   Discussion included the following: 
· Representatives from the Lowry have been meeting with groups from Barton and Winton with a view to starting work in the near future.
· A multi-cultural women’s group has now been formed.  This group is interested in interfaith and health work as well as providing opportunities for women to come together informally.
· Inter faith work is still a priority for the group and there are plans for learning events for Eid and Christmas.
· The group is interested in being involved in the town centre festival on 11th October – possibly creating a multicultural market
· The group would be keen to do something for Black history month in October. 
· Discussion was held about organising an event to look at local democracy and citizen ship.

· Feedback on the Salford Born project was discussed.

Community Safety Task Group

This group met on 8th May 2008 at Eccles Town Hall. 
· Updates were given on the latest crime statistics for the area.  Car crime and burglary had increased.  These were largely opportunistic crimes and residents were advised to be vigilant.

· Traffic in the town centre was discussed again, and the police have responded with a second exercising using trainee police officers to ticket cars breaching the regulations. 

· Pubwatch and CCTV update was also given. 

Other issues.  

Eccles Town Centre Update 
Marketing 

Spring newsletter distributed.  
Eccles Precinct (Workmans) agreed to fund a second edition in September 2008

Street Scene

Work now completed on Town Centre noticeboards

Marketing department can design and produce town centre maps for one side of each board
Funding needs to be secured for this 

Planters now in place along Church Street - hope to expand this further

Flower bed in Eccles Precinct now replanted with bedding plants  (funded by Workman’s)

Site visit being held with Environment directorate re: environmental maintenance within town centre 
Events 

Saturday 24th May, 2pm-3pm – Neighbours Day – Eccles Borough Band and free Eccles Cakes in the mall was very successful with approximately 400 people watching the event over a one hour period.
Saturday 21st June, 10am – 2pm – Churches Together Fun Day in the Town Centre ….stalls, music, children’s rides.  Again very successful and town centre appeared to be very busy despite the rain
Saturday 11th October, 10am -4pm – Eccles Town Centre Festival ….the official closing event for Salford Food and Drink Festival.  Will consist of local groups and organisations putting on stalls and entertainment, larger entertainers, possibility of some kind of farmers market being explored.  Will be promoted centrally through Salford Council Marketing and Communications.    There are already quite a number of stalls/attractions booked to take part on the day. 
Aspirations in the short term for regular farmers/continental markets.  Currently exploring possibility of multi-cultural market 

Ivy St Park. 

Ivy Street Park Fun Day

Draft plans have been produced (see attached) Ivy Street Park Fun Day was held on the 14th June and was well attended by the local community. The event attracted several hundred people to the park to enjoy hanging basket planting, a fun fair, raffles, charity stalls and healthy refreshments. The plans that were the result of consultation were displayed for comment and were positively received by most attendees. 

Initial costs are estimated at £100,000. CDW to work with Residents Association to assist in obtaining funding.

Barton Fairshare.

· Meeting took place 11th June.  
· There were no new applications to consider.
· The local panel agreed to retain the same priorities that they have been working to over the past 3 years.  

· It was agreed to tentatively divide the remaining funding equally against the 5 priorities. Clearly however, this is not written in stone and the grant giving will depend on the type and quality of the applications received.
· Safer Stronger Communities Fund 

The SSCF Small Grants Budget for April-September has been allocated with 11 groups receiving funds for projects ranging from £100 - £300.

The launch of the new Skatepark and Multi Use Games Area took place on Saturday 7th June 2008. The facilities were officially opened by Ian Stewart MP and local residents and young people took part in a variety of activities ranging from penalty shoot outs to a health quiz. Brookhouse Allstars Dance Group and Salford Academy gave dynamic performances to entertain the crowds. 

A User Group meeting for the newly refurbished ‘old wardens’ building on Brookhouse Avenue took place on Monday 7th July 2008 to discuss an official opening event and future use of the building, after agreement was confirmed that  the building could be used as a community resource for 3 years.
The Brookhouse Youth Action Group has officially folded and the keys for the youth club handed back to Property Services. The NDO is coordinating an overhaul of the interior of the building, which to date has been cleared and cleaned with painting being carried out in the near future by the Youth Offending Service. It is envisaged the facility will be open for August and Brookhouse Allstars have already expressed an interest in using it as a regular venue for their classes. Salford City Reds will also be using the facility to provide a variety of sporting activities for young people in the area. Local residents are keen to make as much use of the space as possible and will be arranging activities in the coming months, working alongside Children/Youth Services.
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